		[image: ]




	January 4, 2022
Dear WGC Member:
The Women’s Giving Circle (WGC) often touts the Power of the Purse, but did you realize we actually have three different purses?  The funds in these three purses are held by various fiscal sponsors since the WGC does not have 501(c)(3) non-profit status.
Growfund, the fiscal sponsor for our grant fund (the mid-sized purse), is transitioning its giving circles to Grapevine, a platform that is specifically designed to help giving circles grow and succeed.  Grapevine already supports hundreds of giving circles across the country.  Therefore, as of January 15, 2022, WGC’s grant fund will no longer be administered by Growfund and will transition to Grapevine.  Any existing funds in our Growfund giving circle account will transfer to Grapevine by January 31, 2022. 
After January 15, you will receive an email notification from Grapevine to activate your Grapevine account.  This will enable you to receive notifications from Grapevine and includes links to easily set-up a recurring membership payment for 2022 or make a one-time renewal payment.   
This change does not affect our two other purses.  Our largest purse, the endowed fund, will continue to be held by the Community Foundation of Harford County and its distributions will continue to fund the Members’ Choice Award.  Finally, our smallest purse, the admin fund, will continue to be held by the Faith Based Nonprofit Resource Center (FBNRC).    
This transition to Grapevine provides a number of benefits:
1) Only ONE transaction is needed for membership payment since Grapevine will accept both the grant and admin fund payments. 
2) Check payments are again an option (although electronic transactions are strongly encouraged). 
3) Grapevine is a free platform, offering reduced payment processing fees (0.08% for bank account transfers; 2.2% + $0.30 cents for most credit/debit cards; or 3.5% for American Express).
4) The Grapevine platform enhances our ability to keep members connected.
5) Grapevine periodically provides matching funds for donations.
For additional details about Grapevine, checkout their FAQs.  If you have questions about the change, please email wgchco@gmail.com. Thanks for your continued support of the WGC!
Donna Kreis, Chair
Women's Giving Circle of Harford County
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